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The cooler weather allows us to notice more intently the beautiful night 

sky. We see the big dipper and the sight takes us back to our childhood. 

The wonder and amazement is still there. “I found it! I found it!” 

 

It causes us to wonder how God continues to consume us with his love, 

mercy and grace - yet we as mere mortals continue to exclaim, “I found 

it! I found it!” 

 

We look back to the heavens only to discover the big dipper is gone! 

How did so many stars move away so quickly? Something about the 

earth’s rotation around the sun, which we all know! And yet… 

 

In our lives we see ourselves sitting still, standing firm - assuming       

everything else is moving. We can’t seem to grasp what we know to be 

true - it’s a dance of sorts - to and fro, spin and turn, ebb and flow. But 

instead of embracing the mystery, we curse the big dipper for leaving 

us behind. Even the moon loses its wonder because it, too, will soon 

lose its brilliance and will hide in its shame. 

 

Yet, all the while, it was we who couldn’t stay still. For to do so would 

be the end of the universe, of order, of the wonder, mystery,                   

and amazement. 

 

So, what about our faith community? How are we moving forward,      

embracing the Mystery, cherishing the journey? November—a            

wonderful time for our church family to harvest the amazement of 

God’s goodness as we journey together. 

 

Blessings, 

Ed & Jo Ann 
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1– Ken Cox, Matthew Triche, Will Triche, Lorrie McKay, Tod Beaman 

2– Franklin Hill 

4– Cutter Divers, Wayne Wirfs, Mary Maddox 

5– Carolyn Dufrene, Carly Gordon, Amber Klock 

6– Jacque Murphy, Kathleen Hutchinson 

7– Clarence Fields Sr., Carolyn Green, Helen Moore 

8– Cliff Kelley, Marcie Thomas 

9– Jonathan Crawford 

10– John Carroll, Shelley Doine, Preston Keiser 

11– Tonya Montgomery 

13– George Mickey 

14– Leisha Hines, Lorene Christie, Phillip Tassin 

16– Joelle Flaherty 

17– Flash Gordon 

18– Marq Webb, Kenneth Clear 

19– Hunter Farrar, Cole Farrar 

20– Rocky Procell 

21– Trenda Bordelon 

23– Larry Dufrene 

24– Ross Campbell, Linda Hoover 

25– Brittany Tassin, Brandie Jeanise, Allison Glass 

26– Laura Ford, Nathanael Boone, Brenda Sanders, Marilyn Stewart 

27– Trina Barron 

28– Earl Wenzel, Carolyn Graham 

29– Belinda Carner, Aaron Malone 

            Focus on Caring  

      Assisted Living Friends 

Bailey Place Assisted Living, Bunkie, LA- Vernalea Floyd 
Brookdale– Patsy Honigman 
Marigold House– George & Elaine Tellifero, Mary Maddox 
Montclair Park Assisted Living, Shreveport, LA-  Patti Wisenbaker 

Homebound Friends 

Elaine Beck 

Ayme Beeson 

Marcy Bowen 

Rick Bryan 

Belinda Carner 

Geneva Clark 

Dee Jones 

Al Lauret 

Bernie Misner 

Joan Payne 

Virginia Smith 

Fred Tannehill 

 

Nursing Home Friends 
 
Hilltop– Meril Crawley 
The Oaks– Cecil Hammond 
Out of State– Willa Vee Messer, TX 

December Newsletter Deadline is Wednesday, November 15th 
If your ministry or small group has something upcoming or has done something you would like to share, the newsletter 

article deadline is November 15th.  Anyone can submit a 250 word or less article by the deadline each month. If you have 

questions, please contact the church office. 

  2– Bob & Louise Butterfield 

  4– Roy & Traci Walker 

16– Chris & Tara Malone 

21– Steven & Rachel McKay 

25– Jeremy & Ginnie Locke 
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Musically Speaking... 

George Gross 
Director of Music  

We’re GROWING!!!!  Yes, since the “Come and Sing with the Choir” event in September, the choir has gained 5 new 

members.  THAT IS HUGE!  And I have great news.  There is still room for YOU!!!  So we welcome our newest members 

and invite YOU to come and check us out. 

 

Now for a bit of not so great news.  With growth comes some good difficulties.  For a few months now, we have been missing 

two choir robes.  I am sure that they were borrowed for some type of ministry and are just laying around someplace 

wondering, “Hey I miss the other robes in the choir room.”  So if you know where they are, bring them back.  No questions 

asked.  Put them in a plain brown bag, sneak them into the choir room and run.  If they are dirty, wrinkled, whatever, we’ll 

take care of all of that.  Sometimes when I walk in the choir room, I can hear the other robes saying how much they miss the 

two lost robes.  (If animals can talk in the movies, so can choir robes.)  There will be much rejoicing in the Kingdom when 

those that were lost have been found.  That sounds familiar to me.  

 

As we move towards Thanksgiving and Advent, one more request.  On Sunday morning, November 26 we’ll be transforming 

the Path, Sanctuary and areas of our facility and decorating for Advent/Christmas.  We would love your help.  More info to 

follow. 

 

Thank you for your love and Support,  

George 
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UPCOMING NOVEMBER EVENTS 
Missions 

CHRISTMAS CHEER FOR CHILDREN             

   (CCC 2017) 

 
Once again, FUMC/P will participate in CCC! Last year 

we assisted 63 families with approximately 125 children!  

On Sunday, November 19th, choose the name of a needy 

child or children from our little CCC Tree.  You will find a 

note which will include sizes and ideas for appropriate 

gifts Please purchase & wrap a few Christmas gifts for 

them and return them by Sunday, December 10. Thanks for 

making Christmas happen for these families! 

  

P.S. If you know of families who need help, ask for the 

CCC Application Form at our FUMC/P office. It must be 

turned in by Nov. 3rd 

 

 

Coffee and Conversation with Women (CCW) 

Members of the CCW enjoyed visiting the Louisiana Orphan Train Museum and Le Vieux Village in 

Opelousas on October 19th.  Visitors and new members are always welcome. 
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Kids’ Focus
Niki Hoyt 
Director of Children’s Ministries 

 

Youth  Focus
Julie Lafosse 
Director of Student Ministries 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The PFUMC children have been busy during Mission Possible Kids and Summer Mission      

Mondays learning to be the hands and feet of Jesus around the globe. 

 

Can you help us by packing a shoebox or two or even three?  The PFUMC kids want to challenge 

the church to collect 150 boxes. Bring your boxes to church Sunday, November 19th for a special 

blessing before they are sent out. The Bible study group or Sunday School group that packs the 

most will even receive a very special prize made by the PFUMC kids!!! 

    

Look for the Operation Christmas Child displays at church for more details on how to pack your 

boxes! And thank you from the PFUMC kids for helping us be the hands and feet of Jesus around 

the world! 

The Rise Out of the Dark Tour was wonderful.  Sixteen youth & adults traveled to Lafayette for the Concert on Friday, October 

20.  We had a wonderful time. 

 

Youth Day in the Patch was a beautiful day.  We sold lots of pumpkins and more importantly we were able to show the love of 

Christ to families in our community who came out to visit us.  We played games with the children, helped families find the      

perfect pumpkins for carving or decorating, and lots more.  Cara Jeansonne was our story teller & Nathan Hoyt drove the train 

loaded with children & adults for most of the day.  The youth consolidated pumpkins, stacked empty pallets and discarded the 

“bad” pumpkins.  It was a wonderful day!! 

 

It’s Hard to believe that the holidays are here already.  We have lots of things planned and are looking forward to the Advent 

season. 

Upcoming Events & Activities: 

11/3-5 – Junior High Retreat  

11/11 – Pallet Painting Fundraiser 

11/12 – Sushi Sunday 

11/17 – Operation Christmas Child Shopping & Lock In 

11/21 – Pumpkin Pie Baking for our Homebound members & Air U!  


